
 

 

In Memory of Mal Sook Lee (1931 - 2018) 
 
Crescentia DeGoede 
April 17, 2018 
 

Name: Mal Sook Lee 
 
Birth Date: November 1, 1931 
 
Blessing Date: May 15, 1961 
 
Ascension Date: April 15, 2018 
 
Our beloved elder sister, Mrs. Mal Sook Lee, of the 36 
couples and a very early disciple of our True Parents, 
ascended to the Spirit World on Sunday morning, April 
15, in Pasadena, Maryland at the age of 86. Mrs. Lee has 
been one of the early pioneer members in our movement, 
and one of the sisters who was expelled from Ewha 
Women's University. Mrs. Lee has been in America since 
1973, and had managed the Jin-A Korean School at the 
Jacob House in Tarrytown for 30 years until 2008. Mrs. 
Lee is highly respected and loved by our families in 
America and in Korea. She will be forever remembered 
for her unwavering faith and great love for God and True 
Parents. She is survived by her three children and five 

grandchildren. 
 
True Mother sent a special Calligraphy for Mrs. Lee on her ascension with the following inscription: "A 
Representative that earnestly devoted and sacrificed herself to victoriously regain God's Homeland." 
 
Let us join together in support of Mrs. Lee's family during this important and special time, and offer our 
prayers for her victorious transition to a glorious new life in the spiritual world. 
 
Following is a biography of Mrs. Lee as well as information about her viewing and Seonghwa ceremony. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Ki Hoon Kim 
Continental Director 
 
Rev. Richard Buessing 
President 
 

 
Mrs. Mal Sook Lee was born on November 1, 1931 
in Kimhae, South Korea. She is one of five 
children of Ji Hanju and Hong Guiyim. 
 
She entered Ehwa Woman’s University in February 
of 1951 and joined the Unification Church on 
January 10, 1955. That year, she was expelled from 
Ewha University for having joined the Church. 
 
On May 15, 1961, she received the Marriage 
Blessing with Rev. Kisuk Lee as one of the 36 
Couples. They had one daughter and two sons. 
 
Rev. Kisuk Lee passed away in 1972, and in 1973, 

Mrs. Lee and her three children immigrated to the US and settled in San Francisco, California. 
 
In 1977, the family moved to Tarrytown, New York and lived near the East Garden. That year, Mrs. Lee 
also served as the IW for the Chicago Region. 
 
From 1978 and until 2008, Mrs. Lee served as the Chairwoman and President of the Tarrytown Jin-A 
Korean Language School at the Jacob House. She retired from this position in 2008 due to health reasons 
and moved to Maryland. 



 

 

 
Mrs. Lee ascended to the Spirit World on April 15, 2018 at the age of 86. She is survived by her three 
children and five grandchildren. 

 
Seonghwa Ceremony 

 
Prayer Vigil & Testimonies: Monday, April 16, 
from 7:00 to 9:00 pm at the New Hope Family 
Church: 4801 Tesla Dr. Suite M, Bowie, MD 
20715 
 
Viewing & Final respects: Tuesday, April 17, 
from 2:00 to 5:00 pm at the Beall Funeral Home: 
6512 Crain Highway, Bowie, MD 20715 
 
Seonghwa Ceremony: Tuesday, April 17, from 
7:00 to 9:00 pm at the New Hope Family Church: 
4801 Tesla Dr. Suite M, Bowie, MD 20715 
 
Following the Seonghwa ceremony, there will be a 
light Korea fare at the church. 
 
Mrs. Lee will be interred at the National Paju 
Wonjeon in Korea. 
 
Seonghwa Ceremony 

 
Time: 7:00 PM 
 
Date: Tuesday, April 17, 2018 

 
Location: New Hope Family Church: 4801 Tesla Dr. Suite M, Bowie, MD 20715 
 
 
 
 


